OPR PAC Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, February 6, 2013
Start time 7:10pm
Review of January 2013 OPR PAC Minutes - Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted.
Treasurer’s Report –Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer’s Report was accepted.
Principal’s Comments
· Strategic Planning Committee: The plan is updated every 5 years. It is now time to update and start a new plan. There will be a meeting on 2/7 and 2/14. The plan will then be presented to the school committee.
· Kindergarten enrollment figures- As of now, there will be 2 full day classes and 1 half day. The class sizes seem to about the same as the 2012-2013 kindergarten class.
· Budget Information: We have received an increase in our aide. We should be able to keep all staff and would like to add a ½ day guidance counselor.

· NAEPS testing” NAEPS testing is used to compare 4th, 8th and 10th grade students academically in different states. Schools are chosen randomly. The 4th graders just completed the testing and they worked very hard.

· MCAS testing will start next month.

· School Security: The school performed a “lock down drill” about 3 weeks ago. The kids did great. You could hear a pin drop in the hall ways. Mr. Fortin, along with an officer went around the building and looked through the windows and no children could be seen. The drill lasted about 10 minutes. We will eventually do a drill when children are in the cafeteria and at recess as well.
· Make a Wish Spelling Bee - Make a Wish raises money to fulfill wishes that children with a life threatening illnesses may have. The Spelling Bee consists of teams of 3-4 kids who compete together in a Spelling Bee. The Spelling Bee will take place on February 13th. The children are encouraged to not go door to door to collect donations without a parent or responsible adult with them.
Old Business
· Math and Science Night (Fran Aspinwall): Feb 7th (4th grade), Feb 28th (2nd grade) and April 10th (5th grade). These are family nights to do different math/science activities with your children. 10-15 volunteers are needed from 6:15-8:00pm on all of these nights (If possible, avoid volunteering on your child’s night, because you will want to spend that night with your child). Contact Amanda Capozzi akdolan@aol.com if you are available.
· Box Top Contest: Forms were sent home VIA backpack and will also be available on the OPR website. An extra recess will be granted to the class with the most participation each week.
· OPR Pancake Breakfast- Saturday, March 16th– 4th annual Pancake Breakfast!! There will be food, a DJ, and family pictures. Volunteers are needed! Please contact Kerry Pitman at kerry_pitman@yahoo.com if you are available. A lot of work is done the night before as well, so if you are not available on Saturday, you can help on the 15th.

New Business
· Brenda Paddock presented the “Mixed Bag” fundraiser that will take place through February 27th. Catalogs will go out next week. Brenda will set up a display in the front lobby. OPR PAC will receive 50% of all proceeds from the sales.
· Conflict of Interest Policy: Motion to accept conflict of interest policy. Conflict of interest policy was accepted.
· New PAC positions for the 2012-2013 school year: All positions are open every year. If someone is interested in any position, please let Emelinda Marrero know and there will be a vote at the May meeting. Currently Secretary and Vice President are vacant positions and will need to be filled. If interested, please let the PAC President know.
Meeting adjourned 8:10pm
Next Meeting will be on March 7th
